#### **The Calder Learning Trust**

Brier Hey Lane, Mytholmroyd, Hebden Bridge, West Yorkshire HX7 5QN

**Telephone:** 01422 883213

Enquiries: parentenquiry@calderlearningtrust.com

Website: calderlearningtrust.com

Head of The Calder Learning Trust - Mr A Guise Head of Calder Primary School - Mrs K Lambert Head of Calder High School - Mr A Taylor





11.6.23

### **Warm Weather**

Dear Parents/Carers,

We hope everyone has had a lovely weekend. With the warm weather set to continue next week, we would like to share some measures which we hope will help everyone.

# **Calder Primary Pupils**

Pupils are able to wear their summer uniform including plain black school shorts and red gingham school summer dresses and playsuits. Please continue to wear school shoes that enclose the toe and heel to ensure safety at playtimes.

Please can all pupils have a named sun hat in school every day.

# **Calder High Students**

**Students do not need to wear or bring their blazer for this week (12<sup>th</sup>- 16<sup>th</sup> June)**. This will then be reviewed again for the following week. They can also wear their summer uniform of short sleeved shirts, black school skirts and black tailored school shorts if they would like to. Please continue to wear school shoes and socks and other uniform items. Ties need to be worn, but top buttons do not need to be done up this week. Sun hats are also welcome outside.

# **All Pupils and Students**

Please can all pupils and students bring a named refillable water bottle with them every day. Please encourage them to make sure they drink plenty of water during the day.

Please can they apply sun cream before school, they may also bring a small bottle if they need to reapply this at lunchtime themselves. <u>Solar Buddies</u> are great for this too.

We have shaded areas, parasols and canopies in both Calder Primary and Calder High for breaktimes and will monitor conditions for breaktimes on a day-by-day basis.

Taylor's Ices pop-up shop will reopen on Friday lunchtimes under the theatre for secondary students.

We will continue to monitor the situation and keep you informed of any further updates or changes during the week.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Lambert

Clambert .

Head of Calder Primary School

Mr Taylor

Stank

Head of Calder High School

